

Members of the Board Beth Albiani Jennifer Ballerini Delia Baulwin Susan Davis Heidi Moore Michael Vargas

Sean J. Yang

Chad Sweitzer

Assistant Superintendent of Schools, Secondary Education

> (916) 686-7706 Email: cwsweitz@egusd.net

Robert L. Trigg Education Center 9510 Elk Grove-Florin Rd., Elk Grove, CA 95624

August 2025

Dear Parents and/or Guardians of Incoming 9th through 12th Grade Students,

Due to continued growth in the attendance area for Franklin High School, any ninth through twelfth grade student who has moved into the Franklin High School attendance area <u>after August 1</u>, **2025** will be redirected to either Laguna Creek High School (LCHS) or Cosumnes Oaks High School (COHS), based upon the location of their residence. This redirection is necessary as Franklin High School has exceeded their facilities capacities for the remainder of the school year.

Specifically, for the 2025-2026 school year, all ninth through twelfth grade students who register in the Franklin High School attendance boundaries <u>after</u> August 1, 2025, and reside in the boundaries of Stone Lake Elementary and Helen Carr Castello Elementary schools will be redirected to Laguna Creek High School (LCHS). All newly enrolled students who reside in the boundaries of Franklin Elementary School, Arlene Hein Elementary School and Carroll Elementary School will be redirected to Cosumnes Oaks High School (COHS).

Redirected students will remain at their "new" school for the entire school year to ensure academic program continuity. Should space become available, students will be invited to return to Franklin High School (FRHS) at the end of the school year for enrollment the following year in the order of their date of placement on the waiting list.

All redirected students are to begin the registration process at Franklin High School (9th-12th grades). After you return your completed registration packet to Franklin High School, you are asked to contact your "new" high school to make an appointment to select your student's classes. Your processed registration packet will be forwarded to your new school.

My staff and I assure you that your child will receive an excellent education at any of the two redirect schools. Each school has a highly qualified staff, rigorous academic programs, an involved parent community, and a variety of athletic and extracurricular activities.

Should you have further questions or need information regarding your child's new school, please feel free to contact the school directly or through the District website at www.egusd.net.

Sincerely,

Chad Sweitzer

Assistant Superintendent of Schools

Secondary Education